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WEEK 10
Please note - the Canteen is non-operational for Week 10

Monday				   16 Dec			   End of year activity day - Kinder - 2 - Cinemas
							       Years 3 and 4 - Laser Skirmish and Bubble Soccer
							       Years 5 and 6 - Ballina Pool and Waterslide
Tuesday			   17 Dec			   Thank you afternoon tea for all our 2019 volunteers
							       1:30pm in the school Library - all welcome!
Wednesday			   18 Dec			   Last day of Term 4   |   Kinder - 2 - Beach activites
							       Year 6 Farewell Tunnel - 3:10pm under the COLA

WEEK 1
2020 TERM 1

Monday				   27 Jan			   Australia Day Public Holiday
Tuesday	 	 	 28 Jan	 	 	 Staff Development Day - Pupil Free Day
Wednesday			   29 Jan			   Students in Years 1 - 6 return to school
Thursday			   30 Jan			   Swimming Carnival

2020 Book Packs
Visit officemaxschools.com.au 
to order book packs for 2020.
Enter the access key 8XR5R, 
your child’s details and select the
approriate book pack for next year.

11

Year 6 Farewell Gift Fundraiser
Thank you to everyone who dressed in Christmas/holiday outfits on Wednesday. 
Your  generous donations raised $600 which our 2019 Year 6 students will use 
to purchase a farewell gift for the school for all students to enjoy and appreciate!
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Principal’s Message
It is hard to believe that another year has been com-
pleted at Lennox Head Public School, it only seems like 
yesterday that we were arriving at school for the start of 
2019. This newsletter piece is an end of year wrap up as 
per my speech at presentation day today.
I can honestly say I am very proud to lead such a fan-
tastic group of students, staff and that we have great 
community involvement. We are incredibly lucky to live 
in such a great close knit community which actively sup-
ports and looks out for each other. This ultimately helps 
to ensure the success of our students across their varied 
interest areas.

I would like to thank everyone involved in our school 
community for their interest and commitment in 2019, our 
hard working P&C who have once again ensured they 
have our schools best interests at heart and have been 
active in providing items our school has needed. The 
money raised in fundraisers late last year and this year 
has enabled the purchase of additional reading resourc-
es and 5 new interactive screens for classrooms. In ad-
dition congratulations to everyone in our school involved 
with our canteen. It is continuing to go from strength to 
strength and is making a great profit for the P&C. 
To the many parent and community volunteers, thank 
you. Without your valued contributions, many of the ad-
ditional learning programs would not be able to run. Your 
assistance with students and teachers in classrooms is 
invaluable. The smiles on the faces of both students and 
volunteers are a testament to the success and the im-
proved results and confidence of students are an added 
bonus!

To my fantastic staff, both SASS and teaching, you are 
certainly without a doubt a group of dedicated people who 
care about this school and the children in it you all put in 
much of your personal time and effort because you care. 
You all largely do this without accolades or applause, as 
it is part of the job which largely goes unrecognized. I 
know what you all do behind the scenes. Your abilities to 
keep persevering on the rough days and then still having 
the ability to celebrate the successes is a testament to 
your professionalism.  I would like to wholeheartedly say 
thank you to you all, as I get the enjoyment of visiting 
classrooms and seeing what a difference you make ev-
ery day. It is a pleasure to work with you all. I would like to 
strongly encourage you to make sure that you take time 
out for yourselves, to ensure your own well being. This 
is an increasingly demanding profession and I sincerely 
thank you all for your efforts throughout 2019, you are a 
great team to work with.

There will be some teaching staff leaving us at the end of 
this year to move on to other challenges, we thank you 
enormously for your continued dedication and commit-
ment to the students at Lennox during 2019 and for some 
of you for the last few years. I wish you well in your future 
endeavors.

I can confidently say as a school community, we are pro-
viding the best possible experiences and outcomes for 
our young people. I look forward to working with you all 
again in 2020. We will have several new staff members, 
80 Kinders and other new students arriving so we will all 
look forward to welcoming them in the New Year. We will 
have close to 500 students in 2020.

To our outgoing Year 6 I am confident I will continue to 
hear wonderful things about you in the future and you 
can proudly say I was once a student at Lennox Head 
Public School. I wish you all the very best for your high 
school education and beyond. To the students that held 
leadership positions this year, thank you for the great 
work you have done.

Next year will be an interesting year with our major capi-
tal works beginning by possibly mid July. This will create 
some challenges for us all – but by this time next year we 
should be over half way through our new build. Patience 
is a skill that we will definitely need next year. We should 
now be very good at it as we have been waiting a long 
time!

I hope you all have a Merry Christmas and enjoy the hol-
idays with family and friends. I am looking forward to all 
of the great things that will be achieved by you all in 2020

Kind Regards
Deb Langfield

Canteen News
Friday 13 December is the last day of the year the Can-
teen will be operation. There will be no canteen available 
next week - week 10.
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Friday Assembly Awards - Week 7 and 8
Gold Cards
Alex W	 	 Royce G	 Xavier M
Tully C		  Lachlan L	 Edward N
Zuri H		  Lily S		  Ruby R
Frankie M x2	 Kai Y	 	 Austin Q
Pania C		 Tao H		  Isabella W
Neeve A	 Barlin M	 Navah M
Jasper D	 Xavier D	 Cruz F
Indie W		 Ethan T		

Achievement Awards
KC	 Aiya B	 	 Phoenix E
KD	 Florence P	 Felix B
1G	 Samuel W	 Alani L
1R	 Mia D		  Abby P	
1V	 Mia B		  Kiani T	
2B	 Isla K		  Olive C
2H	 Ella L	 	 Hazel Q
2N	 Zoe S		  Oscar A

3/4A	 Kye W		  Eva W
3/4H	 Jem T		  Mia M	
3/4J	 Jax M	 	 Austin Q
3/4M	 Charlie B	 Charles S	 	
5/6C	 Oskah E	 Kaiya S
5/6M	 Jed L		  Rob D	
5/6O	 Shannon H	 Leon K
5/6R	 Milly T		  Lilah M
LIBRARY  Fern K	 Lillian W

The Dolphin Class Award
The Dolphin Award is given to the class
that demonstrates the best listening and
participation skills during the weekly
assembly.

Week 7 class:		  3/4M
Week 8 class:		  1V

Week 7 Student of the Week - Sarsha D
Sarsha is an excellent addition to 5/6O
and Lennox Head Public School. Her
dedicated attitude to her learning and
kind nature have lead to great
improvements and even greater
friendships. 
Congratulations Sarsha!

Dolphin Slips - Our Three Key Values in Action!
Dolphin Slips are given to students for demonstration 
the Three Key Values of Respect, Responsibility and 
Integrity. Draws are made each week from the Dolphin 
Slip box. Each student receives a Canteen voucher.

Meg C		  Bella S		  Harper R
Nikita T		 Jade S		  Ayden J
Maverick R	 Piper S

Kindergarten Concert - ‘Tari’s First Christmas’
Kindergarten had a wonderful time presenting their 
concert, ‘Tari’s First Christmas’ in Week 7. There was 
a lot of organisation and rehearsals involved and the 
students should be commended for their tremendous 
effort! From the wonderful costumes to the fabulous 
face painting, the Early Stage One Team would like to 
say THANK YOU!


